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Full Council – 21 November 2022 
 

Conservative Group Motion  
 

Measures to tackle Flooding in Brent 
 
In the past few years, flooding in Brent and other areas is getting more frequent and 
severe. Whilst this is partly due to climate change and global warming, it also reflects 
the massive level of regeneration, development and building on green and brown fields 
sites which is detrimental to the drainage of rainwater and it is felt future planning 
policy must reflect. 
 
We are losing more green and open spaces which used to soak up the rain water. The 
Council’s policy of tarmacking footpaths also does not allow water to permeate in the 
ground. Just a little rain and we observe streams of water flowing on the roads and 
pavements.  
 
We notice that flood water collects in low lying areas and does not recede for a few 
days after it rains which means that in the current situation more frequent and severe 
flooding will take place.   
 
We appreciate that Brent alone cannot stop global warming and climate change and 
recognise that the borough has a Flood Risk management Strategy in place, however 
we can take further steps to mitigate the consequences and protect our residents’ lives 
and property. 
 
As a result this Council calls on Cabinet to: 
 
1) Reverse the policy of tarmacking the footways and replace with paving slabs and 

bricks which allows more water to soak in the ground, especially in known flood 
risk areas; 

2) Reverse the policy of large scale developments which are reducing the green 
open spaces and making Brent a concrete jungle; 

3) Implement a regular gully cleaning and leaf collection program, especially in the 
flood prone areas; 

4) Implement a regular program of inspecting all drains and gullies in areas 
identified as flood risk and repair as necessary and the Council’s responsibility, 
including Brent’s brooks and rivers; 

5) Introduce a policy that makes it’s illegal to concrete over the whole of a rear 
garden as this also impedes the draining of rainwater.  We suggest a maximum 
of 20% of the rear garden can be paved or concreted over. 

 



If Brent is serious about global warming and climate change and wants to protect its 
citizens now and for future, it's the least it can do. 
 
Councillor Suresh Kansagra 
Kenton Ward 


